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           From the word list (leaf) and pad ( to 
                             fall down).                                                            
YOUR PRESIDENT’S THOUGHTS:

Hello Everyone!     Please join us for our chapter meeting on November 21st.  There are two Board Member positions on which we must vote. 
We will close the year 2010 with our Christmas Party, which is always a time to visit with friends and meet new members.  Hope to see you at the Christmas Party!!!
   Dekuji (Thank You)!

   Sincerely,
   
 

 Robert Trampota, President

--------------------------------- Cut and Save ------------------------------------------------------------------
Bexar County Czech Heritage Society Calendar - 2010
November 21  -  Bexar County CHS General Meeting at 1:30 p.m., at St. Anthony


       de Pauda, 102 Lorenz Lane (Election of two Board Members). 


       Please come! Important!    **    
December 5    -  Bexar County CHS Christmas Party, beginning at 12:00 noon, at the KC         
                    Hall on Rigsby.        
2011: 
February 6     -  Bexar County CHS General Meeting at 1:30 p.m., at St. Anthony


       de Pauda, 102 Lorenz Lane.
March 6          -  Czech Heritage Dance at Martinez Social Club, 7791 F M 1346,


     San Antonio.  Sponsored by the Bexar County Czech Heritage

                             Society.  
March 26        - Trip being planned to see the Painted Churches. Contact Larry Jackson 


    830-626-0836 or ljackson37@satx.rr.com  for more information.
April 15          -  Battle of Flowers Parade.  More information to come in next newsletter.

 May 1           -  Bexar County CHS General Meeting at 1:30 p.m., at St. Anthony


       de Pauda, 102 Lorenz Lane.

               **After each meeting, refreshments will be served and there is time to visit




with good friends and new friends.
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS:   Renewal of membership forms were mailed and are due in December.   Please get your Czech family and friends involved. Feel free to Xerox the membership form for new family and friends. If you have any questions, Irene Mazoch at (210) 366-2646 has all of the information that you may need.  A lot of work is involved between Irene (Membership chairperson) and Leroy Janda (Treasurer). It would help them very much if membership dues were paid as soon as possible.   Dekuji !
CHRISTMAS PARTY:  Our annual Christmas party will be held on December 5th, from 12:00 noon to 4:00 p.m., at the KC Hall at 5721 Rigsby Road.  Please RSVP by Dec. 1st to Irene Mazoch, (210) 366-2646 or to Betty Jackson (210) 492-2673, with the number of adults and children that will attend, so that we know the amount of meat that needs to be ordered.   Also, please bring either a vegetable dish or a dessert, enough for 6        to 8 people.  We will begin eating at 12:30.   

There will be a program with Czech Christmas music, door prizes, and for the children, Sv. Mikulas with the angel and the devil. Sv. Mikulas is    equivalent to our Santa Claus or St. Nicholas.  But most of all will be the   time and pleasure of meeting old friends and making new friends.                                       
RADIO POLKA SHOW:    We would like to remind our members about the Polka Show on KAML, 990 AM, the Karnes City / Kenedy radio station on Sundays from noon to 4:00 PM.  Call (830) 583-2990 to request a song, or just call and let them know that you are listening.   One of our members, Jane Hosek, is one of the volunteers, who answers the phone to take requests or who enjoys knowing you are listening.  You can also listen to the Polka program on the internet at http:/nyc01.egihosting.com/22051.





Thank you,    Willie Rainosek 
BATTLE OF FLOWERS PARADE:

Irene Mazoch has received confirmation that the Bexar County Czech Heritage Society has been invited to participate in the Battle of Flowers Parade on April 15, 2011.  Irene is asking for your involvement.   She needs 3 to 4  members to march in the parade. Please contact Irene at (210) 366-2646 or iemazoch@sbcglobal.net .  She needs to submit the names earlier this year, so please call her ASAP.
NEWS OF OUR MEMBERS:
CARES AND CONCERNS :    Please remember in  your prayers Sr. Bernadette Hajovsky and  Frank Jasek.  Your prayers are deeply appreciated and they bring great comfort to our members.

CONGRATULATIONS:   Several months ago, Sister Bernadette Hajovsky, CDP celebrated her Golden Jubilee as a Sister of  the Divine Providence  (1960-2010). Her first years of ministry were spent in teaching first grade students in various Catholic schools.  Following her teaching years, she was a librarian in Saints Peter and Paul School.  Sister Bernadette has always enjoyed sewing and sewing later became her third ministry.  Sister Bernadette has always been very active in our Czech Society: attending Czech classes, and helping at the October Heritage Festival, the Christmas parties and the Dance at Martinez Hall in March.  Currently, Sister Bernadette is living at McCullough Hall on the Our Lady of the Lake Campus.  Congratulations, Sister Bernadette, for your blessed vocation. 
CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION:  At their official opening of their centennial celebration (100 years), St. Gerard’s Catholic Church honored the diverse cultures which  have contributed to the parish through the years..  Our Czech heritage was featured and members of our Society were instrumental in the planning of the event and participating at the service on September 11, 2010, which focused on the contributions of the Czech people in the parish history.  

Members from the Bexar County Czech Society, who participated, were Barbara Banse, Sue Elley, Sister Casilda Hyzak, Jerry and Ann Janecka, Frank and Lupe Jasek, Edmund Kozlovsky, Sister Agnes Marie Marusak, Irene Mazoch, William and Joan Meluch, Willie and Georgie Rainosek, Alice Vida, Sister Anna Marie Vrazel, CDP, and  Ladik Zezula.   
CZECH LANGUAGE CLASS   2011: 

January :     17, 24,31

February :
 7, 21, 28 

March :        7, 14, 21, 28 

April :
 4, 11, 18   (Last Class until Sept.)

May - August:     No classes. 

The Czech Language class has expanded this year.  There is a beginners class, which is taught by Ludmila Krupova; and an intermediate class, which is taught by P.K. Nesbit .  Both classes are held on Monday evenings, at 7:00 p.m., at the Education Center at St. Anthony of Padua, located at 102 Lorenz. These classes are provided, by the Society, with no cost to members. Come visit and join in learning the language of our heritage!!!
THANK YOU:
Thanks to all who contributed with news and items for the newsletter, especially T.J. Slansky, Alice Vida and Irene Mazoch, our super reporters.   Your help is greatly appreciated.     
Dolores Bueche, Editor  (210) 344-5718 /  buechedm@sbcglobal.net
P.S.:   You can be a super reporter also.  Just contact me by phone or e-mail.  My friends know that I am lax at checking my e-mail, but around newsletter time, I do a better job of checking.  Thanks!






